
  

                  
Governing Board Regular Meeting/Study Session of April 22, 2020 

 
The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board conducted a 
remote study session/regular meeting with closed session at 3:00 p.m., followed by 
public session at 4:00 p.m. 
 

Districtwide Response to COVID-19 

The Governing Board heard a presentation on how the District and its functional 
departments have been responding to the COVID-19 pandemic.   
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 
 

 a new Diablo Valley College (DVC) agreement with Study Smart Tutors, Inc., 
to provide live online SAT review sessions for TRIO students enrolled in 
Educational Talent Search and Upward Bound; 

 a new District agreement with Rancho Santiago Community College District 
to host the K14 Technical Assistance Provider grant for the Bay Area region 
to support the work of the Strong Workforce Program initiative; and 

 a new Los Medanos College (LMC) agreement with FCA US LLC, to join the 
Mopar Career Automotive Program which includes curriculum, cars, materials 
and other tools. 
 

Sabbatical Leave Applications 

The sabbatical leave applications for the following faculty were approved by the Governing 
Board for the time period indicated: 
 

 

Name Location Leave Period 
  

Breton, Hopi DVC Fall 2020 
Chavarria, Carlos-Manuel CCC Spring 2021; Spring 2022 
Freidenreich, Jennifer DVC Fall 2020; Spring 2021 
Gonzales, Vanna CCC Spring 2021 
Sinha, Binita DVC Fall 2020 
Sterling, Alexander LMC Spring 2021 
Stricker, Matthew LMC Fall 2020; Spring 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Rebecca Barrett, President (Ward 3) • Andy Li, Vice President (Ward 4) • Vicki Gordon, Secretary 

(Ward 2) • John E. Márquez, (Ward 1) • Greg Enholm (Ward 5) • Shreejal Luitel, Student Trustee 
 

 

 



Resolutions Approved 

The Governing Board approved the following resolutions: 
 Denouncing Xenophobia and Discrimination Against Asian-Pacific Islanders Due to 

Fears of the COVID-19 Pandemic and Affirming the Contra Costa Community 
College District’s Commitment to the Well-Being and Safety of Asian-Pacific 
Islander Communities; and 

 Support of Community College Month, April 2020. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of Kathleen Costa, retired Senior Dean, San 
Ramon Campus; and Rosemary Thakar, former Board President, Foundation for 
California Community Colleges. 
  
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON MAY 27, AT 6:00 P.M.  

  


